April 5th update:

This is a follow-up to the April 1st update sent out to our members.
 
On April 3rd the Medicine Hat City Council’s agenda included an update on the Medicine Hat Curling Club and the situation we are facing. This update was included in the closed portion of the agenda; therefore, no information was released to the public. During the closed portion of the agenda a decision was made that a group of representatives from the Curling Club will be making a presentation to City Council on April 17th.

As mentioned in previous correspondence a presentation was created and presented to the Public Services Committee on March 13th. A modified version of that presentation will be presented in front of City Council on the 17th, with the ultimate ask for financial support from the City of Medicine Hat. The Board has worked diligently to practice and prepare for our April 17th presentation, making adjustments and improvements where necessary. 

The Board continues to remain hopeful that with the support of our members and our community that we will be able to have curling up and going again in the City of Medicine Hat. The Board would like to thank everyone who came out in person or sent letters of support for the April 3rd meeting. As a Board our next ask would be that on April 17th you are once again able to provide us with such great support. 

We humbly ask that you come to our aid once again as we make our most important presentation to date. We ask that you continue to show patience and respect for all those involved with our current dilemma. The situation we are facing has been incredibly difficult to this point and we will continue to work as hard as we can to find a solution for our facility. 
  

Again, we thank you for your continued support and patience during this entire process and we will continue to keep you as updated as possible. We look forward to seeing you all on April 17th at 6:30 at City Hall.

Respectfully submitted, 

Bryden Smith  


